Tri-Parish Council Minutes

October 25, 2007

5:15 p.m.

Bill Neumayer led us in prayer.

A photo of the council was taken

Meeting was called to order at 5:25 p.m.

Present:  Fr. Les Kish, Bill Neumayer, Joyce Majure, Deborah Snyder, Mark Brigham, Tammy Hasenoehrl and Carlene Skelton.
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of the Tri-Parish Council September 19, 2007 meeting were approved as written.

Agenda:

1. Approval of Architectural Firm

Joyce gave a summary and her insights of the architectural interviews.  
A description of the process and presentations was presented.
Deliberation was in depth, prayerful and consensual.  Consensus was reached. 
Both the first and second choice had a passion for the project.  Both firms presented good options for the property. The committee felt their top recommendation would communicate well with the community.  The building committee believes the close geographical location of the first choice will be an asset.  Also this firm likes to get a general contractor involved early on.  

The importance of the role of a general contractor was discussed in detail.  Carlene shared a document with the council that outlines “Competitive Bid vs. “Team Approach”.  Each member will review the document. 
There is a definite need to ensure we have protection and trust in this process.
MCM is the recommendation of the building committee.  They are very enthusiastic about this project.  

The council voted and approved the building committee’s selection of MCM as project architects, pending final approval of the diocese.
Fr. Les brought up the issue of who looks out for our best interest in this project?  

Joyce responded that the architectural firm intends to use local help. The importance of hiring a good general contractor and competent subcontracts are critical. 
Fr. Les shared a letter from the BCDM architectural firm dated 10/18/07.
Protocol for the councils interactions with the building committee were brought forth by Fr. Les.   
The role of the building committee and the role of the Tri-Parish Council were defined by Fr. Les. 

There was a recap of how the interview process was handled.  

Fr. Les summarized a recent phone conversation with Ken Griesemer. Some of the good points of MCM:

This is their first Idaho project and they will want to do a good job to get established

They will work hard to do a very good job for us for a good price

The second choice firm just faltered in their presentation.  It was not a good representation of there firm this time.
This recommendation will allow for more participation from the community

Bill will contact all four firms that were interviewed.

Fr. Les will follow up with a letter to the three firms not selected and will call the firm that has been selected.
All Tri-Parish Council members will be emailed the three documents sent by Ken Griesemer.  

Contract with Ken will be reviewed by all council members.

Tammy asked Fr. Les about the presentation on Eucharistic Reservation given on Oct. 16th. Fr. Les confirmed and explained that the information presented was liturgically correct. The question was asked “What if the consensus of the community was not liturgically correct, how that would be handled?

The diocese would require liturgically correct placement. Fr. Les further explained that there are sound reasons we are directed about where the tabernacle is placed. 
2. Finance Committee

Members have been contacting potential committee members, with limited success.

Council members will continue to seek a viable number of potential members.

3. Market Analysis of the Properties
The council has reviewed the completed market analysis. The analyses were discussed. The council felt they are a good starting point. The figures are very encouraging and probably on the conservative side. 

The agent did a great job with the limited information available to provide the analysis.
4.  Naming the church

Joyce called all who had expressed an interest in naming the church on the parishioner participation form.
There were about 12 people who attend the initial meeting.  The meeting was efficient and effective. Forms were developed and into the parishes in a very short time. 
Suggestions may be submitted through Nov 1, 2007. 
The committee will likely narrow down the submissions to about 10-15 to put on a ballot.  The question of whether we could put all the submissions on the ballot was raised.  There may simply be too many.  Joyce will take this to the committee to decide.
Can Lapwai be involved in the naming process?   Yes.  Fr Les will get forms out to Lapwai.
5.   Answering emails/communication 
The council discussed the possibility of published information being misunderstood if it not expressed in a concise and through manner.  This issue came up with the last newsletter.
The council will establish a checks and balance before a publication goes out.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 p.m.
The next Tri-Parish Council meeting will be on November 14, 2007.
Respectfully submitted by,

Gail Estes
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